DAVID AND SHEREEN FLAMER
2305 VICTORIA AVENUE
OXNARD, CA 93035
(818) 648-2983

May 20, 2024

Ventura County Board of Supervisors
800 S Victoria Avenue
Ventura, CA 93009

Re: Support for Karl’s Development at Fisherman’s Wharf, Channel Islands Harbor
To whom it may concern:

We live within a stone’s throw of the proposed development at Fisherman’s Wharf in Channel
Islands Harbor.

While at first skeptical of the plans as originally presented, the Karl’s development has morphed

in to the type of operation that could benefit both the region and local residents alike. They have
taken the time to provide opportunities for the local residents to provide feedback with respect to
their concerns.

Karl’s receiving their lease is an important step in their moving forward with their plans. Once
this happens, clearly, continued oversight will be placed on them to ensure that their
development follows along the lines of the plans that have come in to being today.

We support the Karl’s development at Fisherman’s Wharf and look forward to seeing come in to
fruition.

Thank you to Harbor Director Michael Tripp for his work in securing new development in
Channel Islands Harbor




